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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION-Marketing Subcommittee
MEETING MINUTES
April 3, 2013
Suite 425, Conference Room A
12:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Commissioner Elaine Brown (Chair), Commissioners Aaron Bowman, Marla Buchanan, Richard Redick, Carl Cannon, Barbara Goodman;  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office;  Twane Duckworth, Cecilia Ford, Risk Management; Dolly Dillin, Grants Administration; Mark Fernandez, HMS;   Attorney Lindsay Brock;  Annette Hastings, Tourist Development Council;  Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
Commissioner Elaine Brown called the meeting to order at 12:13 P.M.
Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston advised the Committee that the Ferry Commission Chair, John Crescimbeni, wanted the Subcommittee to review a questionnaire from the Federal Highway  Administration.  The questionnaire is a component of a federal funding grant; it is the same grant that the Ferry Commission missed out on previously.  The questionnaire would provide the necessary information to demonstrate the ferry’s eligibility for the grant funding.  Ms. Johnston will review the questionnaire with Mark Fernandez.  
Commissioner Brown briefed the Subcommittee on the Thursday, March 28th A1A tour.

The purpose of the tour was to showcase the potential tourist opportunities along A1A and introduce the area’s dignitaries to Paul Astleford, president of Visit Jacksonville.  Commissioner Brown felt that the tour accomplished a lot.  It was noted that Mr. Astleford asked on more than one occasion why the area had not been marketed.

The Subcommittee discussed the feasibility and potential value in the use of rack cards along A1A.   Rack cards would provide information and advertise merchants.  It was suggested that the Commission turn to Visit Jacksonville for potential funding for rack cards that could market A1A.

Commissioner Barbara Goodman cited a Visit Florida grant for rack cards that the National Park Service was able to have awarded.  The National Park Service partnered with the City’s Parks & Recreation Department in applying for the grant.  Commissioner Carl Cannon reiterated the rationale for approaching Visit Jacksonville for rack card funding.  Barbara Goodman volunteered to design a rack card for the Commission’s use.  Commissioner Buchanan will explore Visit Florida for potential marketing grants and will download applications.
Advertising on the ferry itself was discussed; advertising on the vessel would have a captured audience.  The Commissioners discussed advertising on the ferry’s landings and what would constitute appropriate signage.

Commissioner Redick mentioned the Jacksonville Transportation Authority’s arrangement with its advertising agency.  According to Mike Miller, the agency earned 60%, JTA 40%.

Commissioner Carl Cannon was complimentary of the advertising at the Jacksonville International Airport.  The Airport’s advertising targeted people passing through who are looking for something to do.  Commissioner Cannon will find out who does the advertising for the airport.
It was suggested that when Commissioner Carl Cannon lunches with Visit Jacksonville President Paul Astleford, he ask if the Commission can have a meeting with Visit Jacksonville’s advertising firm, the Dalton Agency.

Commissioner Rich Redick underscored the significance of social networking and working with the Friends of the Ferry.

Commissioner Brown provided an update on the designation of A1A as a Scenic Coastal Highway; she has been meeting with various parties.  She circulated the draft of a resolution prepared by the Council Research Chief Jeff Clements that demonstrates the City Council’s support for the designation.  The Florida Department of Transportation will conduct public hearings on the designation of A1A as a Scenic Coastal Highway.

Risk Manager Twane Duckworth provided the Subcommittee with a draft of a private use agreement (City of Jacksonville and HMS Ferries, Inc. Private Use Agreement and Summary Terms and Conditions) that he, Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston, Mark Fernandez and Risk Management’s Cecilia Ford had worked on.

Commissioner Rich Redick proposed the use of an express lane at the ferry as an amenity for riders in a hurry or arriving late.  Use of the express lane would be available for an increased fare.  Commissioner Redick expects to expand on the idea at future meetings.
The next meeting of the Marketing Subcommittee is scheduled for Wednesday, April 10, 2013, 1:00 P.M.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:15 P.M.
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